
“Working during the pandemic allowed me the opportunity to 

work in the Intensive Care Unit again. Working outside my 

comfort zone with a great team allowed me to learn new 

information regarding care for COVID 19 patients which in turn, 

made me a better anesthesiologist for the future. It was great to 

see everyone come together at NYP toward one common goal, to 

provide exceptional care, without exception.” 

Anthony Schwagerl, MD, (MED’06) 

 


